HARVARD UNIVERSITY

DEPARTMENT OF ANTHROPOLOGY

Peabody Museum Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

June 18, 1975

Mr. Don Crabtree Route 1 Kimberly, Idaho

Dear Mr. Crabtree,

As I think you may have been informed by Bill Woodcock of Academic Press, I have taken over the editorship of the book that Ed Wilmsen was originally editing on "Lithic Analysis in Archaeology." Yours was one of the first manuscripts to be received by Ed, way back in May 1974.

Most of Ed's correspondence was with Earl Swanson, whose death I was really very sorry to hear about. It must have hit you very hard.

I am happy at least to tell you that your manuscript and the others we have received for the volume will be ready for press by the end of this year. Since it has been a year since you sent the manuscript, there may be some changes that you would like to put in, although it seems brilliant to me as it stands. If, however, there are any additions or deletions don't hesitate to let me know. I shall be sending out a list of the present state of the book very shortly, concerning who the contributors are and what they are writing about. We have added one or two since I took over the editorship, including Sergei Semeonov, Lew Binford, Dick Gould and Jim Sackett. So it begins to look, as the manuscripts come in, as impressive and significant a volume as Ed originally conceived it.

I was sorry to have missed meeting you at the Calgary meetings. I am sending you a copy of the paper which is more or less the same as the one that was read up there for me, hoping you will find it interesting.

Yours sincerely.

Ruth Tringham

Assistant Professor of Anthropology